

## IVCRC Minutes 10/2/12

Call to Order: 8:00 pm

### I. Attendance

Megan Smith Internal Chair  
Liz Akman External Chair  
Matt Gonzalez- Special Events  
Patrick Shin- Community Member  
Sam Swift- UCSB Dems  
Juan Pimentel- IVYP  
Damien Holmes- Laughology  
Ian Davis- Laughology  
Dash Nye- Laughology  
Julia Kwasniza – Greek Liaison  
Amber O'Halloran- Historian  
Flora Morofsky- Arts and Culture  
Kaitlyn Christianson- Senator Liaison  
Tanya Zadoorian- Vice-Chair  
Rhandy Siordia - EVPLA  
Alessandra Cianni – Special Projects  
Joel Monteleone – Treasurer  
Amber Munoz – Publicity & Recruitment  
Beatrice Contreaz- Outreach Coordinator  
Lorie Lewis- EVPLA  
Ruth Garcia-Guevarra- Advisor  
Casey Hebebrand- EVPLA  
Lionor Reyes- IV Teen Center

### II. Public Forum

#### a. IV Youth Projects

Children's Center, Family Research Center, and Teen Center that provide opportunity for community members to make improvements and other services in the Isla Vista Community. Asking for \$30,000 for 35 work-steady workers. Finding ways to get volunteers to help with these programs with the lack of funding available.

Alessandra: Are you going anywhere else for funding?

Juan: Funding has been provided by other organizations in the Santa Barbara county. However, none of the funding is set at this moment.

Ruth: IVCRC has a partnership with IVYP. Have monthly meetings with them and have built a strong coalition with them as of last year.

#### b. IV Teen Center

Lionor: Asking for \$10,773 to pay for UCSB student staff to lead the YMCA in Goleta. Money will be spent tutoring, mentoring, and facilitating special events and activities. Hopefully a new teen center will be built this year to house more teens in the area.

Kaitlyn: What happened to the mobile units that were used last year?

Leonor: A demo was set and UCSB denied access for the mobile units.

Sam: On average, how many run away teens are there?

Leonor: On average, 5 teens a night are brought to the teen centers.

c. Laughology

Ian: We are excited to be back and continue with our show. Asking for \$7625 to fund this quarter's shows. We are asking IVCRC to fund for five shows (Sep 29, Oct 6, 13, 20, 27).

Kaitlyn: We cannot fund retroactively because the September and early October show has already passed. In that case, we would fund future shows that occur in November.

Liz: How do you advertise?

Ian: We use digiknows, we have flyers, and post advertisements in the Nexus.

III. Discussion

Ruth: We have funded both these groups in the past and are trying to build a contract with these groups. If there are any issues or requests, they should be addressed so we can move forward and continue building a strong relationship.

Megan: They are both big aspects of IVCRC and we need to keep building a strong tie with the community.

a. IVYP

Megan: We have funded them in full in previous years. IVYP fits in really well with our mission statement.

Ruth: Funding UCSB students and providing a service for the community with this one request.

Liz: There is a whole other population in Isla Vista that we need to care for.

Kaitlyn: It is really important for us to fund a part of it because out of our total budget, this is 20% of our allotment from year's prior.

Ruth: This is a yearlong program that will be more successful in the long run.

Beatrice: makes a motion to give IVYP \$27,000.

Liz seconds the motion

Rhandy: What will the extra \$2,000 from last year's funding effect our group?

Liz: It is a small difference, but it will give more students opportunities to help out.

Alessandra: I would feel more comfortable funding them for the quarter and have them come back next quarter asking for the rest.

Alessandra makes an amendment to fund \$10,000 this quarter.

Rhandy: It will be very beneficial for them to report back to us with what they have done with the money we have funded them this quarter and what improvements need to be made.

Flora: If we gave them the money in full, it would be more beneficial for them because they can do more with the money.

Rhandy calls to question

Liz objects

Voting on objection: 2-8-1

Liz: We have a budget we need to work with and it will be smarter to fund them each quarter. Lots of things can happen and other groups can come to us for funding.

Beatrice calls to question

Alessandra objects

Beatrice retracts call to question

Voting on amendment- consent

Megan objects consent going to a vote

New motion to fund \$10,000 instead of \$27,000

Motion passes 8-2-2

Beatrice calls to question

Alessandra consented and Kaitlyn objected

Motion passes 8-5-0 to fund youth projects \$10,000.

b. IV Teen Center

Beatrice: How much money have we funded them in the past?

Ruth: It has been about the same throughout the years past.

Kaitlyn: They are doing a great job interacting with kids and deserve a new place.

Liz: Do you think the money they are requesting from us will be effective?

Kaitlyn: I have never had an interaction with them, but I can already see how beneficial the program is.

Beatrice: I think it is worth it because we are really reaching out to these kids with the students UCSB is sending.

Alessandra makes a motion to fund them \$10,773

Beatrice seconds

Kaitlyn calls to question

Flora consents

Motion passes

c. Laughology

Kaitlyn motions to table to next week

Alessandra seconds

Motion passes with consent

Meeting adjourned at 9: 47pm.